2 STOPPING UP OF CAMPERDOWN STREET (AN284-2004)

Reference is made to Article VIII of the minute of meeting of the Planning and Transportation
Committee of 27th May, 2003 when the preparation of a Stopping Up Order was approved.

Tayside Regional Council closed Camperdown Street in 1994, but it was agreed with an objector that
the gates would be left open for pedestrian traffic. This arrangement was reconsidered in the context
of the PPP Project as it pertains to the extension and refurbishment of Grove Academy. The current
view was taken that a further Stopping Up Order should be made to formally close the route to
pedestrian access. The Planning and Transportation Committee agreed to promote an Order; it was
advertised; four objections were received and it was referred to the Scottish Executive.

The Scottish Executive have now come to the view that as the 1994 Order did not reserve a means of
passage for pedestrians, it was in fact stopped up at that time and it is unnecessary for a further Order
to be made. It is proposed, therefore, that the Council now proceed to simply close the access. The
objectors will be notified to this effect by the Depute Chief Executive (Support Services).
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